 The US Team and the Rules

Following the lousy performance of the US Team in Poland (to which the author contributed in no small way), members of the US Team Committee, with input from current and former team members, are looking for reasons for the poor showing. If specific weaknesses in our team management or pilot capabilities can be uncovered it may allow us to make some changes that will produce a more competitive team in future years.
One area that could impact competitive soaring and the rules that govern it is the issue of aligning our rules more closely with those used in international contests. It has been suggested that two areas, scoring and task length, should be looked at because a sort of mindset resulting from using a different philosophy in these areas could be part of our pilots ingrained approach to flying tasks. 
The scoring system used in international contests has an exaggerated emphasis on relative speeds compared to the US system. Where our formulas award scores as fixed percentage of the winners speed (75% nets 750 points), the international system gives a higher differential score to faster pilots. A speed 75% of the winners would garner only 500 points in most cases. 

While consistently slower pilots will find their names on the back page of the score sheet, an isolated disaster doesn’t mean the end of the road as with our system. At the Worlds in South Africa in 2001 a French pilot “went with the cows,” as they say, on the first day, but flew brilliantly the rest of the contest and won. Because of the relatively more stabile scoring system here, that wouldn’t be possible. 
European pilots who fly the occasional contest here are usually surprised by the relatively short tasks compared to back home. Over there the philosophy is not much different than ours with respect to starting the launch, but they try to task to use the entire period of convectivity, where we go for a “little over three hours” call in nationals (two in regionals). 
The subject of aligning our rules more closely with those used in international competition, specifically the two items discussed above, has been addressed by the rules committee a couple times in the last 10 years and it has been a pilot poll subject as well. Those opposed to changing cite the increase in out landings (and potential dings) that would result, with the added reservation of changing our rules to suit a small minority. 
As for task types used in the two venues, they have gotten remarkably similar over the years. In Poland they used the AAT (we call it the TAT) and the assigned task. Both were essentially the same as ours. Only our MAT has no counterpart. 

How much, if any, of our recent international team low performance can be laid to a different contest/scoring environment and what, if anything, should be done about it are matters you will hear about in the future. 

